The March 6, 2024 meeting of the Gregory Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order at 5:02pm pm by President Kathy Kayl.   Guhner Kepler was absent.	
The minutes from the February 7, 2024 meeting were presented and approved.
Tara Engel presented the Financial/Statistical Report for February 2024. Discussion on designated funds and pay books, fines, copies at the end of the year.
Correspondence report- Bill for South Dakota magazine discussed and will not renew as we have patrons who donate theirs when read.

Old Business:
The budget report from Trudy was complete at the time of meeting and presented.
City Council representative Guhner checked the A/C and called librarian Tara Engel to report it was working, had her run it all day on one of the warmer days and there were no issues.  Debris came out of the vents and it was dirty and cover/panel wasn’t right upon his inspection.  We will run as is but the City has been alerted and if issues arise it will be prioritized.
Appeara dropped off two rugs, one for each entryway and will start servicing monthly and hopefully this will help during the wet seasons. No price was given, was just okayed at the city office to add us to the route. 
Tara has started on the Public Library Survey for the State and will need to present it for approval before submitting at the end of March.
New Business: 
Tara has sent out emails about opportunities to get CE hours for trustees to report for accreditation.  Guyla and Kristen said they had hours that would count towards it and will email the certificates.  It was also asked that we have someone come in for a meeting to teach us CPR, possibly Kim Bruns, Sara Janek or by contacting the hospital to inquire.
Tara received word that Gregory Public Library was accepted to be a host site for MMIP programming and through a 1500.00 grant she has reached out and acquired at least 3 speakers to come in and will be ordering books from an author. April 4th is the 1st in the series and will be held at 5:30 pm.
We also received word that we are recipients of the Stephanie Miller-Davis Grant for 1500.00 and this will go towards Summer Reading programming, family fun Nights games, Ren Fest Supplies and 2 performers. A magician has been secured for July 1st at 3pm.
We talked about legislation and what this may mean for the library, the board needs to take a closer look at the policy and get input from City attorney Amy Jacobsen to make sure our wording will cover what may be coming down the pipe and we will also be looking for leadership at the State level to guide us in the next steps.
Next meeting is scheduled for April 3, 2024 at 5:00 PM
Kristen Jacobsen moved to adjourn; Pat Mattson seconded.
Meeting adjourned at 5:45pm.
Respectfully submitted, 

Tara Engel, Secretary



